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DUNWICH TOWN TRUST MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 12 JULY 2021 AT 6pm IN THE READING ROOM
MINUTES
1. Welcomes and Apologies

Present:
Miss Nick Mayo (NM) (Chairman)

Ms Gussie Andersen (GA) (Vice- Chair)

Dr Dennis Cox (DC)

Ms Val Bethell (VB).

Mr Rod Smith (RS)

Mr Crispin Clay (CC) 

Ms Jane Hamilton (JH)

Mr Julian Perry (JP)
Apologies had been received from Mr Henry Tomlinson (HT) and Mr John Lavery (Clerk) (JL).

In attendance: Mrs Nicky Kinahan (Treasurer) (NK).

JP was welcomed to his first face-to-face meeting in the Reading Room and introductions were made as necessary. JP declared a potential conflict of interest under item 5.   

The meeting was declared quorate.
2. Minutes of Meeting on 10 May 2021
No amendments had been proposed since the minutes went out to Trustees.  They were therefore declared a true record and would be signed off at the next meeting with any other minutes unsigned during lockdown. A.P.  JL to upload the last meeting’s minutes to the website.    
3. Matters Arising from the Minutes
Most items were covered elsewhere on the agenda.  The fallen tree in the Wilderness had not yet been looked at by Fran Cousins: NM tried to go in at the beginning of July but the nettles, brambles and sycamores had blocked the way in.  Another clearing session was needed, but would need to wait until the nesting season was over.  A limited amount of pruning might be done with secateurs but a proper clearing would be arranged later in the year.  AP: JL to add this to the next agenda. 
It had been agreed that the orchard would be mown 4 times p.a., the first in June.   In the event, the first cut was taken on 3 July.

There had been no progress with the defibrillator, as the British Heart Foundation had put the funding scheme on hold during lockdown.  NK suggested that the Rural Responders might fund this instead.  It was agreed that The Ship was the better place to site the defibrillator.  AP: NK to follow up a funding request with the first Responders, and RS to confirm with The Ship whether the defibrillator would be sited there.  
4. Clerk’s Report
The Clerk’s report had been circulated; most issues were covered elsewhere on the agenda.
5. Car Park/Beach
The paling fence had been repaired and replaced as necessary by Fran Cousins at a cost of £684.

The beach café had enjoyed considerable lockdown and weekend takeaway trade, and it was noted that customers were now seated inside and out and that trade remained brisk overall.  
Stephen King had removed the collapsed hut on the hillside and had cleared the contents.  Only the concrete slab remained and this would eventually slide down and DTT would then consider whether to just leave it.  JP advised that it was extremely solid, comprising concrete mixed with metal wartime debris from the beach.  There was no danger to the public. It was noted that the slab had a more pronounced tilt, probably caused by the activities of the mining bee colony underneath.  
JP had provided a suggested design for a new sign in the car park to request no overnight parking and this was received with enthusiasm.  The design would have the illustration on the left, printed in an orange/red colour, the wording on the right, and the sign would be the same sort of dimensions as the current sign at the entrance to the car park.  It would be sited on the left of the entrance.  AP: NM to ask Leiston Press to provide a proof of the sign for agreement by Trustees.
6. Treasurer’s Report and Financial Matters

This item was recorded in the Confidential Minutes.
7. Governance
There was nothing new to raise, but NM had reviewed all policies, which were accessible on the website.  It was agreed that no changes were needed to Adult Protection, Grants, Complaints and Conflicts of Interest policies other than changing dates and some minor grammatical points.  The Investment and Reserves Policies had been reviewed by NM and NK.  On Investment, some wording and dates had been updated; on Reserves, the capital value of the houses had risen from £1.727m to £1.83m.  This would impact on the insurance premium later in the year.  Also on Reserves, the Appendix had been provided simply for information and did not form part of the policy, so had been removed altogether.  In due course, the risk register would need to be re-examined to reflect NM’s wish to stand down at some point soon.  There were no immediate candidates to take over the Chair.  AP: NM to advise JL of changes agreed to the policies so that amendments could be made and the revised policies uploaded onto the website.   
8. Housing

This item was recorded in the Confidential Minutes.
9.  Grants

This item was recorded in the Confidential Minutes.
10.  AOB 
NM had met Luke, the new NT warden for Dunwich Heath on 1 July, cutting back bracken on the permissive path.  He reported that NT had received a large legacy for use in the Dunwich area, and intended to use it to clear swathes of bracken from the permissive path and plant other species such as heather, thus opening up the area to more diverse wildlife.  Seating was also proposed and general opening up of the views.  To achieve this, they needed to use a very large vehicle to scrape the bracken off, and the only way to get the vehicle there would be via Gallows Field.  NM had agreed this, provided that they were careful and if necessary used traction mats to reduce the impact of heavy wheels.  Work was proposed before the end of the year, but NT would liaise with NM over timing and the works needed.  This would look messy for a while and might upset the villagers, but the end result should justify the disruption.  The bracken was very invasive and was blocking out smaller species; opening up spaces would encourage basking reptiles and possibly ground nesting birds.  
NM had noted that Gallows Field was full of flowers, including a small patch of purple orchids and several stands of white and purple foxgloves.  Bracken was starting to invade, and SWT could look at this when they mowed next.  
The new metal steps to the archive hut behind the Reading Room had been installed.
NM had checked the mortuary and seen no need to clear trees around it but the hut on the path side would need repainting at some stage, possibly next spring.  There was a possibility that DTT’s archives, currently held in the Reading Room where damp was a problem, could be re-sited in the mortuary as it was dry and secure and would cost nothing.  AP: NM to check the mortuary to assess suitability for storage and report back.    
11.  Date of Next Meeting
13th September at 6 p.m., in the Reading Room.   

